


2. Member would like to request dispensation to invest more than 10% of their KiwiSaver balance in 

crypto fund. They advised that if unable to do so, they will withdraw it to purchase their first home. 

 

FMA response: 

 

FMA advised that the investment strategy for a fund in a KiwiSaver scheme (Scheme) is set by the Scheme 

Manager. This includes the proportion and types of investments that can be held by the fund. 

 

The FMA advised the investor to contact their respective KiwiSaver provider directly for more information 

about how this is managed for their investment. 

 

KiwiSaver provider query: 

 

A KiwiSaver provider planned to increase its limits on their crypto currency fund to allow investors to 

allocate a maximum of 20% of their KiwiSaver to their crypto currency fund (currently 10%) and sought the 

FMA’s advice. 

 

FMA response: 

 

The KiwiSaver provider can choose the percentage and allocations they make to crypto as part of their 

scheme. 

 

In response to the KiwiSaver provider, the FMA requested that they provide a detailed analysis of the value 

proposition for investors, how the changes align with their members’ best interests and to have a 

conversation with their supervisor first, on the details of this proposal. 

 

The KiwiSaver provider was also advised to consider the below points as a guide, when increasing their 

investment into crypto: 

 

• Assess the impact of a higher crypto allocation on portfolio diversification and risk for the average 

KiwiSaver investor, in different market conditions. 

 

• Consider how investors currently engage with their crypto fund within their KiwiSaver portfolios, 

and what steps will be taken to ensure they understand the implications and risks associated with 

increased crypto exposure? 

 

• What specific factors justify increasing the maximum crypto allocation from 10% to 20%? i.e., What 

substantive changes in the investment landscape since the 10% limit was set now, support an 

increased allocation. 

 

• Liquidity risk management associated with a higher allocation to crypto assets. 

 

• Consider additional safeguards and measures required to manage the inherent volatility and risks 

that come with the increased allocation to crypto assets. 

 



• Review the management and custody of the crypto exposure and any changes envisaged going 

forward. 

 

• Conduct risk-return analysis or modelling/research to support this proposal. 

 

You have the right to seek an investigation and review by the Ombudsman of this decision. Information 

about how to make a complaint is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or freephone 0800 802 

602. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Ariarna Hakaraia 

Manager, Internal Governance 

 




